DIVISION OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT

Executive Office of the Governor

ALEX J. ADAMS Administrator

August 2, 2020

The Honorable Brandon Woolf Secretary of the Board State Board of Examiners

State of Idaho

STATEHOUSE MAIL

Re: Notice of Approval for Outside Employment

Dear Secretary Woolf:

I am writing pursuant to Idaho Code § 59-512, to advise you that in the public interest, I have approved a request by Matthew Reiber, to accept additional outside employment at Boise State University in an educational program conducted under the supervision of the State Board of Education. Mr. Reiber will serve as an adjunct faculty member, teaching a Political Science course during the 2021 spring semester, which is scheduled to run from August 23, 2021 through December 17, 2021.

The approved additional employment for Mr. Reiber at Boise State University will not be performed in the ordinary course of his employment with the Division of Financial Management and will be performed in addition to and outside of the statutory hours of service required in the ordinary course of his employment with my office.

Sincerely,

Alex J. Adams, Administrator